
Cake & Contemplation 
A monthly House Group for the Benefice 

 

Join Barbara for some prayerful peace 
at the end of the day with the evening 

service of Compline, a Pause for Thought 
with music, some silent time for prayer 

and reflection,  
all followed (for those who wish to) by a 

chat over tea, coffee and cake. 
 

Summer gatherings: 
 

Monday 9th July & 13th August 
7:30pm at the Vicarage – All Welcome! 

 

Our July Benefice Service 
will be held  

at 

West Stour Church 
 

 Sunday 15th July – 11:00am 
 

Our August Benefice Service 
will be held  

at 

Todber Church 
 

 Sunday 19th August – 11:00am 
 

Come and join us as we worship together.   



St Paul prayed that the church: 
 

'May know the hope to which Christ has called us and how rich are the 
wonderful blessings he promises, and how very great is his power at work in 
those who believe'. 

         Ephesians 1:18 
 

Bishop Nicholas likes to start meetings with the question, 'What has given you 
hope in the last week (or month)'. 
 

Hope!  Hope is a quiet virtue easily overshadowed by faith and love.  It is grounded 
in trust and brings joy along with it.   
 

What has given me hope in the last months? Beatrice's story has been an 
inspiration. Beatrice de Lavalette is a school friend of a parishioner's 
granddaughter. And you may remember that we prayed for her after the bomb 
outrage at Brussels airport in March 2016.  She was standing at the check in desk 
where the bomb detonated and was seriously injured by shrapnel.  Her injuries 
were so horrible it was thought she would die.  Slowly, slowly she has recovered 
but has lost her lower leg.  Beatrice's family do not have faith but were grateful for 
our prayer support and she was surrounded and upheld by love.  She had been a 
keen footballer and horsewoman and she didn't give up hope that she would walk 
and take up sport again.  And, indeed she has and is hoping to take part in the 
Tokyo Paralympics. 
 

Other young people have given me hope.  The Turi Children's Project gives hope in 
what can be achieved when people pray and work together to improve children's 
lives. The Centre was started by a group of local Kenyan pastors and from 
providing basic health care and games it has grown to teach life skills, IT and 
animal husbandry.  It is great for us in Knit and Natter to support this venture 
investing in children's future. 
 

Now, I hope that we as a Benefice will support another venture helping others to 
realise potential: Fair Trade. 
 

Fair Trade products are sold through Traidcraft.  They work with partners in South 
America, South Asia and Sub-Saharan Africa, running programmes to support 
people working in different supply chains.  They help the most vulnerable people 
have a stronger voice, and makes sure that trade is done in a way that respects 
and preserves the environment. 

Continued  

Thoughts from a Lay Minister 



Knit and Natter 
 

Knit and Natter will be Thursday 26th July and Thursday 
23rd August.   We start with coffee at 11:15am and end 
with a £2 soup lunch.  Meetings in East Stour village hall. 
 

Thoughts from a Lay Ministerñcontinued 
 

The Fair Trade logo on a product means that a fair price has been paid to the 
producer. A fair income allows people to feed their family and educate their 
children.  It means freedom, security and hope for the future. 

 

I will be running a Traidcraft stall after the 5th Sunday service, 30th September, in 
East Stour village hall. On sale will be Traidcraft gifts, jewellery, cards and 
chocolate.  These will be ethically sourced and unique; handmade products from 
small farmers and craft co-operatives. 
 

This is such a  simple way of supporting these projects and one which benefits both 
producers and consumers. 
 

My trust in God anchored in Christ brings me hope that with prayer, imagination 
and a bit of effort we can help realise hope for others so that they may know some 
of the many blessings we enjoy. 
 

         Carol 

STOUR VALE WALKERS  
 

Thanks to everyone who came on our June walk at Duncliffe 
and Stour Row.  I hope you will join us on our walks in July and 

August. 
 

Arrangements are not yet finalised, so please keep an eye on 
our web site http://www.stourvalewalkers.uk/ for details.  Or you can contact me 

by email stours.footpaths@gmail.com or by phone 07816-498544. 
 

       Martin Hibbert 

http://www.stourvalewalkers.uk/
mailto:stours.footpaths@gmail.com


Prayer for the month 
 

Lord, we thank you for the witness of St Mary Magdalene. 
Like her, may we also respond to you calling our name,  
may we run with confidence and hope all our days, 
meet you in the garden of new life, 
and know with conviction that, in all the blessings around us,  
we, too, have seen the Lord. 
 

Amen. 

Thought for July 
 

July 22nd is the feast of St Mary Magdalene. In one of his books, Bishop Stephen 
/ƻǘǘǊŜƭƭ Ŏŀƭƭǎ ƘŜǊ άthe apostle to the apostlesέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǘŀǘǳǎ WŜǎǳǎ ƻōǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ 
believed she deserved.  On that first Easter morning, after Peter and John had left 
the scene at the tomb, Mary lingers and is rewarded in her grief by being the first 
to meet the risen Jesus.  She mistakes him for the gardener but that is no mistake: 
Jesus is now the gardener of new life. 
 

Then Mary hears her name; that most personal label we all own, and immediately 
recognises her beloved Lord.  But this is not a moment for her alone.  Jesus now 
ŎƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƘŜǊ ǘƻ άGo and tell my brothers that I am ascending to my Father and 
your Father, to my God and your GodΦέ  DƻŘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ WŜǎǳǎΩ CŀǘƘŜǊΦ  IŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ 
theirs and ours too, for all eternity. 
 

So Mary runs as fast as she can; runs in joy and confidence to the hiding place of 
the disciples.  She bursts through the door and out tumbles that astonishing 
ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƻŦ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΥ άI have seen the Lord!έ 
 

Would anyone, in making up such a story, place a woman as its central witness?  
No!  Jesus purposely meets Mary in her sorrow and points her back as a messenger 
of new life.  She is possibly the greatest apostle of all.  
 

         Barbara Priest 

Funerals : 
25th June  Terry Williams Salisbury Crematorium 
 

To take place: 
5th July  Wendy Rose  Yeovil CrematoriumτMemorial at East Stour 
      May they rest in peace and rise in glory 

From The Registers 



Iona Eucharist Service 
 

Sunday 29th July   
11:00 am 

at Buckhorn Weston Village Hall 
Bring a picnic lunch ð tea & coffee 

provided. 

Do join us as we worship together! 

 

A Pet Service 
at 

East Stour Church 

Sunday 12th August ï 
3:00pm 

 

Do join us ï all pets with  
well-behaved owners welcome! 



 

Traidcraft Stall  
 

East Stour Village Hall  

after  5th  Sunday Service  
30th  September  

 
Buy: 

gifts, cards, jewellery and chocolate 
attractive handmade products 

from small farmers and artisans 
 

(cash only but orders may be taken) 

The Men of  Stour Vale 
Benefice 

invite you all to a 

MacMillan Coffee Morning 
Friday 28th September   
10am ôtil 1pm 

at Kington Magna Village Hall 
 

Come and sample a delicious array of  
cakes and treats, all made and served by the men of  the 

village  
and raise money for Macmillan Cancer Support! 


